
 

 

 
MINUTES OF AN EXTRA-ORDINARY MEETING OF TYWYN TOWN COUNCIL 

HELD ON WEDNESDAY 17th MAY 2023 
AT NEUADD PENDRE AND ONLINE VIA ZOOM AT 7.00PM 

 

PRESENT:  Councillor: Nancy Clarke (Chair). 
 

Councillors: Matthew Cooling, Mark Kendall, Anne Lloyd-Jones, Eileen Jones, 
Gareth Mason, Ron McCoo, Cathy Evans, Alun Wyn Evans, Aled Lewis. 
  

   
OFFICER PRESENT: Chris Wood (Clerk). 
 
029.  APOLOGIES 
  Cllrs. John Pughe, Marisa O’Hara. 
 
030.  DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST AND PERSONAL CONNECTION 
   

None received 
   
031. MOTION THAT TYWYN TOWN COUNCIL TAKES OVER THE MANAGEMENT OF AREAS OF THE 

PROMENADE IN PARTNERSHIP WITH GWYNEDD COUNCIL. 
 
Tywyn & District Chamber of Tourism and Commerce had written to Gwynedd Council to ask 
that they be allowed to manage areas of the Promenade and Gwynedd Council had asked 
Tywyn Town Council to comment on the proposal. 
 
Councillors had received copies of the letters in advance of the meeting and discussed at 
length the implications of undertaking the management or allowing the Tywyn & District 
Chamber of Tourism and Commerce to be allowed to manage the areas of the Promenade 
as set out in the letter from Gwynedd Council. Discussions centered on how late in the 
Season this has been brough to our attention and it was agreed that the Clerk writes to 
Gwynedd Council raise no objection to theTywyn & District Chamber of Tourism and 
Commerce managing the areas of the Promenade as set out in the letter from Gwynedd 
Council for this season only.  
 
Councillors discussed the future management of the Promenade and it was proposed by Cllr. 
Anne Lloyd-Jones, seconded by Cllr. Matthew Cooling and resolved that the Motion should 
be ammended to add “from 2024. This to be an agenda item in the September 2023 
ordinary meeting”. 
 
It was proposed by Cllr. Anne Lloyd-Jones, seconded by Cllr. Matthew Cooling and resolved 
THAT TYWYN TOWN COUNCIL TAKES OVER THE MANAGEMENT OF AREAS OF THE 
PROMENADE IN PARTNERSHIP WITH GWYNEDD COUNCIL FROM 2024. THIS TO BE AN 
AGENDA ITEM IN THE SEPTEMBER 2023 ORDINARY MEETING. 

 
The meeting was closed at 7.26pm 

 
CADEIRYDD / CHAIR 


